

## THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

David Rodrigue, P.E.
Assistant Commissioner
Andre Briere, Colonel, USAF (RET)
Deputy Commissioner

William Cass, P.E. Commissioner

January 31, 2023

Hampton School District 6 Marston Way Hampton, NH 03842

To Whom It May Concern:

New Hampshire Department of Transportation is planning to hold a Public Open House. At the Public Open House, NHDOT will present information and solicit feedback on potential improvement options to the 3.3-mile Ocean Boulevard corridor between the Hampton Beach State Park Driveway and High Street (NH Route 27).

The Public Open House is scheduled on Saturday, February 25<sup>th</sup>, 2023, from 1:00 to 5:00 PM, at the Seashell Complex Banquet Room, 180 Ocean Boulevard, Hampton, NH.

We have enclosed a notice of this meeting and would appreciate it if you would post it in a prominent place at your location to inform as many citizens as possible.

The purpose of this event is to present citizens and public officials with information regarding the potential improvement options to the 3.3-mile Ocean Boulevard corridor. NHDOT also aims to solicit public input at the event to ensure that project decisions meet public transportation needs and community goals and protect and enhance the environment. The project may have an adverse effect on cultural or historic resources that are potentially eligible for listing on the National Register of Historic Places. Individuals or organizations with a demonstrated interest in the potential impacts to historic resources have an opportunity to become Consulting Parties under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. Additional information will be provided during the meeting.

The Public Open House will have improvement plans and other informational materials on display throughout the afternoon. Project team members will be available to discuss the potential corridor and intersection improvement options, answer questions, and collect feedback. In addition, there will be a 30-minute presentation at 3 PM to provide additional detail on the improvement options. Accordingly, NHDOT assures that this project will be administered according to the requirements of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and all related statutes to ensure nondiscrimination.

Any individuals needing assistance or auxiliary communication equipment due to sensory impairment or other disability, should contact the Bureau of Right-of-Way, NHDOT, PO Box 483, Concord, New Hampshire

03302-0483 or call 603-271-3222 - TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964. Notification for the need of assistance should be made at the earliest convenience.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the proposed project, call (603) 271-7421. Other information about the project can be found on the NHDOT web site at <a href="http://www.nh.gov/dot/projects/specifics.htm">http://www.nh.gov/dot/projects/specifics.htm</a>. I hope you will plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

Tobey Reynolds

NHDOT – Bureau of Highway Design

Taluy Regnold

Chief Project Manager